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Greetings to you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ! The Lord has continue 
blessed our mission work and ministry here in Indonesia, sharing the gospel of 
Christ; win the souls, strengthening the churches, training preachers to be more 
effectively in serving the Lord. We thank God and rejoicing with Him for the 11 
precious souls accepted the gospel of Christ by their baptism for the remission of 
sins in the last three months, ministered by our mission team in South Nias and 
Jambi.  

Yarman Ndruru, one of our mission teams, baptized Juniman 
Daeli in Merlung, Jambi on April 24th. Brother Asamau Zai, 
another our mission team baptizing six precious souls; Leo 
Saputra Hulu, Jelita Buulolo, Yanto Laia, Yuman Hulu, 
Febrianto Buulolo and Riang Saputra Zebua at 

Simandraolo, South Nias on June 19. Yoeli Ndruru baptizing two souls; 
Yanilia Laia, 26 and Itermawati Ndruru, 23 on June 20 at Mbele-mbele 
church, South Nias. Brother Jeni Laia, our mission team in Jambi 
baptizing Pengabdian Mendrofa, 19, Jernih Juwita Telaumbanua, 18 at 
PT. DAS church, Jambi.  
  

Seven men attending the two day Mission Team 
seminar on April 29-30, study from the book of 
Revelation at Botohilitano, South Nias. In this study 
we can see that the faithful Christians have a great 
encouragement and promised in time of tribulation “Be 
faithful, even to the point of death, and I will give you life as 
your victor’s crown”, Rev. 2:10b. Everyone in the class 
has the opportunity to speak and share the text in the 
book as have been assigned. I can see that this 

seminar has empowered us to win the souls and encouraging the church. 
   
The church in Pokok Mangga where we worship is going well. We thank for brother 
Anton Rappa and his wife Tetti Sihombing has routinely attending our worship and 
become the part of our church member. Anton helped the ministering and sometimes 
preaching for us. Four of us take turn in preaching here; Tenang Sitepu, Marganda, 
Anton and Myself.  

Uli is fine; she is busy with our house work. We sometime busy play with our two 
grandchildren; Lovianta and Sharon. Jerry, Lusiani the wife and Philip, the son has 
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moved to Pekanbaru for more independent and to find the new work there. Lusiani 
looks for work as a teacher at school or private tutoring. We willingly released them 
with full of praying. Adelpho is helping in ministering, arranging men to serve and 
lead singing every Sunday. And his wife, Rosaline is taking care Lovianta and 
Sharon. She is buying and selling clotches online. Joy is come back to Medan again 
along with his parents, Bilmar and Mirtha, also Stevany, the sister and Stevan his 
brother. This family now moved to Medan. Bilmar is helping as for renovation and 
marketing of our Business Property. They worship with us every Sunday and in Bible 
class. Our Bible class every Sunday morning now is from the book of Hebrews, now 
in Chapter 7. Thank you for all of your support, praying and encouragement for us in 
doing missions here in Indonesia. God bless all of you and to Him be the glory.  

 

Your servant in Christ,  
 Andrew S. Banjarnahor  


